Town of Chatham October 4, 2018

Attendance: Wayne Infinger, Jason Eastman, Micah Voter, Patricia Pitman, Jeanne Eastman

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for September were accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

MS-535 was reviewed and signed again due to a dollar difference.

The postal carrier left a note asking if the town could place a mailbox at the bottom of the hill. The Selectmen discussed this and thought that it would not be a good idea to put the mailbox at the bottom of the hill. The Selectmen also agreed to look for a much larger box because of election and registration materials.

The Selectmen signed a new intent to cut wood for Doug Burnell. They also signed a timber warrant.

NH Lottery send a letter recommending that a warrant article be placed on the warrant to allow KENO630 to be played in the town. There are currently no businesses in Chatham that would sell KENO630 tickets.

Jeanne Eastman spoke to the Selectmen about the progress the Historical Society has been making. They held several events during the summer including a thank you party for Barbara Eastman, an alumni gathering for people that attended the school house and annual town picnic. The Historical Society has a new sign made. They applied for a new grant for computers. John Lewis is going to look at the chimney. They are going to have the support floors checked.

The Historical Society would now like to use the parsonage well to get water for the building. The Selectmen feel that there should be a

protection policy in place to protect the town. The Selectmen gave the Historical Society permission to check out the well.

Hartley well bill arrived. Money will come out of special warrant article fund.

A call needs to be made to Jen to remove port a potty.

Wet land application was received and will be filed.

North County Council sent another copy of the 10 year plan.

Alan Eastman wanted to know if the Selectmen want No Parking signs to put on Barnes Road. The Selectmen would like No Parking signs for Barnes Road during snow storms.

Wayne Infinger sent a letter to Jeannine Devincent responding to the letter that she sent to the Selectmen.

The Selectmen are looking into having the Birch tree removed from the town's property.

Wayne Infinger is planning to send an email to Jeanne Eastman and Bob Crowley requesting that all town records be kept at the town office.

Jason Eastman would like the contact information for Mid-Maine Waste.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.

Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman